
SELECTMEN'S MEETING MINUTES 

MAY 2,1995 


Regular meeting ofthe Waterboro Board of Selectmen. 


PRESENT: Chm. Dennis G. Abbott, John C. Monteith and Robert C. Fay. 

A1so present: Parks & Rec. Chm. Bob Gobeil, Finance Committee member Art Smith. 


NEW BUSINESS: 

STEVE FOGLIO: Steve was in to discuss the cellular phone. The Board had voted to 
have the cellular phone removed from Van's truck and installed in Steve1s. Steve 
contacted Star Cellular and the cost to remove from Van1s truck to Steve's will be $75.00. 
Steve has checked into it, and a new portable will cost $59.00. Steve would prefer a 
portable so he can take it in any vehicle that he uses. Star Cellular will broker it out, will 
not buy back, will just sell it. Used phones go for $35.-$50. Board approved to purchase 
a new portable cellular phone and have Star Cellular sell the old one. 

LAKE ARROWHEAD LEGISLATION: The Public Hearing in Augusta will be held 
Thursday, May 11 at 1:00 p.nt. 

ANNUAL VICTUALER'S LICENSE HEARING: Chm. Abbott opened up the hearing. 
Present was Roger Wilson, and Robert Dyer. Sel. Monteith made the motion to approve 
the following victualers licenses: 
Peppercorn Restaurant 
Heath's East Village Variety Store 
Roge's Restaurant 
Abbott' General Store 
Grave's General Store 
Menill's Country Store 
Lee's Dairy Curl 
The Milkroom 
Sel. Fay seconded, voted, passed. 

HAMILTON ROAD: Glenn Bean, Sr. reported that they are waiting for the easement 
that James Hamilton says Emily owns. Emily received the property through probate. 
James will provide paperwork showing ownership. 

PARKS & RECREATION COMM: Chm. Bob Gobeil requested money to finish the 
water at the Lion's Field. Will need $402.00 to finish the job. Committee has voted to 
take it out ofaccount 0170-0850 Equipment & Maintenance. Board approved the request 
of$402.00 from Equipment & Maintenance Account. 

http:of$402.00
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DISCUSSION: 

FLAG POLE: The flag pole at the triangle has started to rust out. Flag Wavers has look 
at the pole, and will give a price for a 20 or 25 foot pole. Board will review when the 
prices come in. 

CROSSWALKS: Bob Gobeil asked about painting the crosswalks. Board told him to get 
with the Road Commissioner first, not to just go out and do the crosswalks. 

Bob Gobeil also reported that he is not sure that he will have any kids this summer due to 
funding of the program. He has checked with the Sheriff Dept. and can use some of the 
inmates. 

WEST ROAD BRIDGE: Further discussed the condition ofthe bridge on the West Road. 
Discussed ifweight limit signs should be put on it. Will further discuss at a later date. 

ATV TIRE DISPOSAL: Board voted to allow the disposal ofATV tires at no charge. 

RENTER'S STICKERS: Board voted to charge $5.00 each for renter dump stickers for 
the new sticker. 

SIGNED: 

Board signed the warrant for payment ofbills and payroll. 

approved: 




